
 

 

Great Alne Parish Assembly Wednesday 9th December via Zoom at 6.15pm 
 

PRESENT 
 
 
 
APOLOGIES FOR 
ABSENCE 
 
2019 MINUTES 
 
 
 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL 
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
2019-20 
 
ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 
YEAR ENDING 31 
MARCH 2019 
 
REPORT FROM 
TRUSTEES OF 
CHARITIES 
 
 
 
 
OTHER MATTERS 
 
 
 

Electors from Great Alne, Councillors Mr L Bowring, Mr P Clark, Mrs M Holding,  
Ms H Mainwaring, Mr I Millard and Joanne Bullingham, Clerk to Great Alne Parish Council. 
The public and press were invited to attend. Members of the public:  5 
 
County Cllr Mr C Rickhards, District Cllr Ms G Forman 
 
 
Councillors approved the meetings from the 2019 meeting. 
 
The Chair of Great Alne Parish Council, Cllr Mr Lynn Bowring welcomed everyone to the Parish 
Assembly. Due to COVID-19 and the lockdown restrictions in place, the Parish Assembly that was 
originally due to be held on the 16th May had to be cancelled.  
 
The Chairman gave his report highlighting the main issues for 2019-20- please see Appendix 1.  
 
 
 
The Chairman presented the Accounts for Great Alne Parish Council year ending 31 March 2019- 
please see Appendix 2. There were no questions. 
 
 
Cllr Mrs M Holding presented a report in her capacity as the Parish Council’s representative 
trustee for Great Alne & Kinwarton Memorial Hall Management Committee. Please see Appendix 
3. 
 
Cllr Mr I Millard presented a report in his capacity as the Parish Council’s representative trustee 
for Great Alne Parish Charity- please see Appendix 4. 
 
Margaret Moore, President of the WI was unable to join the meeting but wanted to confirm that 
it was the WI’s 100th birthday in October next year and they were looking forward to the 
celebrations after a quiet year due to COVID-19. 
 
On behalf of St Mary Magdalen Church, Gareth Roberts-Davies confirmed that the church roof 
has finally been repaired. There continues to be a Church service held once a month at the 
church but attendance needs to be booked in advance due to COVID-19 restrictions. Rev Katie 
Cross will be joining the church in the Spring. 
 
The date for the next Annual Meeting will be decided at the bi-monthly Parish Council meeting 
on 17th March 2021 via Zoom. At this time, the situation with Covid-19 and the vaccinations 
may be clearer and the Parish Council can decide whether to hold the meeting via Zoom or in 
person. 

 

 

 


